The first session of the “Teaching Anthropology: Means and Meanings” initiative was especially beneficial for setting contacts with young scholars in the region that share the same research interests. Moreover, gathering with peers that most have just started their academic career is a welcoming forum for sharing frustrations and building plans for the future. Therefore, the most important benefit from my point of you was the networking one. 

On the other hand, one cannot omit the rich content of the lectures and workshops in the field of Anthropology. This was the second most enlightening element of the summer session in Cluj. The participants learnt a lot on how to do Anthropology and on what are the difficulties that might be encountered in the field.  Senior participants shared their research experiences and findings filling thus with illustrations the discussion set in different theoretical frames.

At the same time, the idea of bringing together eastern and western scholars in the field of Anthropology brought into the open the differences in approaching this domain in the two spaces, the mainly folkloristic eastern version versus necessarily ‘living in Tanzania’ approach on the issue. I find our program a nice umbrella under which some means of reaching convergence could be achieved. I also find desirable that joint researches take place in the wider space of Europe and besides with mixed groups of young researchers form the east and west as well. It is quite obvious that the there are different approaches on a single issue but in the perspective of a single Europe some unification would be desirable. 
Last but not least the teaching dimension of the event in Cluj should be considered. I believe that this part was less touched upon during this session. I would have expected more on the field of methodology of sharing anthropological knowledge and techniques to the students. I believe that the actual teaching aspects should be stressed more during the sessions to follow. On the other hand, the specificity of Anthropology is that of proving its potential in the field rather than in a classroom. 
To conclude, I enjoyed taking part in this event and I am determined to take an active part in the intersession periods and in the joint researches with my peers, my friends from Cluj on. Long live the Eastern European young Anthropologists community! 
Raluca Petre

